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The next meeting is 11th June at 8pm in Scampton and Ian Meldrum should be with us all being well.

1. Urgent prayer is required for this Friday as Siméa is organising a party for Ian’s retirement and inviting all the dignitaries in Olinda.  The judges & Welfare people are also invited. Simea hopes that they will help with the refurbishment of the farm to enable the older boys to go there until they can move on either to foster homes or work and support themselves. The older boys can’t stay in My Father’s House after a certain age so it is urgent that they have a safe place to live.

2. Netto who stayed in Nettleham for several months last year, now doing a law degree in Recife, is a great help putting the boys’ cases before the judge. He and his girlfriend are also being supportive to Val for which I am very grateful as she is struggling with the language and there are very few folk there at the moment who speak English.

3. Jefferson is doing very well in My Father’s House and has moved his family into a flat nearby. He is now on the payroll.

4. There have been some difficulties at Living Waters. Some of the teachers have been taking a lot of holidays and children have attended class and there has been no teacher there for them. There are still 260 children in the school at the church, it is slow progress with the extra classrooms, a church from Ireland have sent a donation for part of it and Nestles have contributed as well. The computer room is nearly finished and a local bank has given 20 computers which John is getting ready for the children to use. 

5. The Church itself is going well after having a difficult time, 2 months ago there were a lot of shootings and people were afraid to attend.

6. Ian and Siméa Meldrum are extremely busy getting things sorted for Ian to come to England at the end of this month and Siméa in time for the Bawtry Hall conference.

7. Roger Atkinson who administers the Service of Hope Charity has retired as Coroner and his successor Stuart Fisher has arranged a fund raising lunch at his home in Sausthorpe on Saturday 15th August from 12 noon to 4pm. All the proceeds will of course go to Olinda.

8. Please pray for Val Burgess who is staying at My Father’s House. She has been doing lots of decorating and repairs but as I mentioned is struggling with the language; her debit card has not been working so she has also had money problems.  Just this morning she rang to say her sister-in-law, aged 51, has died after an operation and it is understandable that she is very upset, especially being so far away. 









